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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Helen Griffith, Jeff McKee, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, and Linda Bruno.  Guests attending:  Cindy Martin, TMGA Director.    
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of January 10, 2013 were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer’s Report was sent to the Board by email.
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

February
Ron Csehil on Drip Irrigation

March

Michael Warriner on the Role of Bubble Bee
April

Liz Palfini

May

Open
June

GCMG Social

July

Dr. Rebecca Kelso

Old Business:

Charter and Audit Committee Review.  Both have been done.  The dues were mailed in but not received.  Helen will send another check.
Rose Garden Elementary.  Lo-Ra Dick has called them back twice, but they must not need a speaker on soils anymore since she received no response.
Transfer Request.  Peggy Jones said that she has contacted Amanda Edwards twice and extended the invitation to join GCMG.  The choice now lies with Ms. Edwards.
New Business:

Texas Master Gardener February 2 Meeting Report.  Cindy Martin gave a report of the meeting she attended.  The items she discussed were:  all MG websites are recommended to have the same format, and $600/W9 forms.
Proposal to Change Membership Meeting Format.  Peggy Jones said that she received several complaints about the January meeting lasting too long.  Some suggestions were to have refreshments starting at 6:30 p.m. with meeting starting at 7:00 p.m.  There would be a short break between the speaker and the business meeting.  It was also suggested there be less food available.  Whatever change is selected, the format will have to be changed in the Policy and Procedure manual.  

Gutierrez Park Needs a New Chairman.  Tammee Trawick, past chairman, has not renewed her GCMG membership, and therefore needs to be replaced.

GCMG Library Approval for Additional Bookshelves.  The Board approved two new sets of bookshelves because of the books George Ammermann donated.  Two boxes of duplicate books were given to the Gonzales Master Gardeners.

Junior Master Gardener Board Member.  It was recommended that because the Junior Master Gardener program is becoming so large, that the JMG program become either a Standing Committee or a Special Committee appointed by the President and approved by the Board of Directors.  No final decision was made.
President-Elect Position.  Helen Griffith will resign as President-Elect because her and her husband will be moving closer to his work.  Helen will resign in March.

Committee Reports:

Volunteer Report:  Carol Calentine said that she has filled the volunteer openings for the Wilson County Gardening Day on March 2; the Earth Day Committee has seven volunteers and will have their first meeting on February 20; and she will need volunteers for the May 2 Ag Festival at the Red Barn.
Native Plant Society:  Bob Teweles is planning on putting a 40’ flower bed in front on the Guadalupe Community Garden.  They want to have a certified Monarch bed by planting flowers that will attract the Monarch butterflies, and their larva.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.   Linda Bruno said that Pulte Homes still plans to donate a 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden, but she does not have a date yet.  
Publicity:  Tracey Pingel and Denise Bonds have declined the opportunity to work on GCMG Facebook.

Adjournment:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  
Attachments:

Treasurer’s Report
GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Helen Griffith, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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